

The Village of Sleepy Hollow, Illinois

One Thorobred Lane Sleepy Hollow, Illinois 60118

Village Hall

426-6700

Village Clerk

428-2266

Village President

426-6822

Building Department 428-3388

Village Board Minutes, October 5, 1981

The regular meeting of the Sleepy Hollow Corporate Authorities was called to order on October 5, 1981 at 7:40 PM by President Peterson. Roll was called and answered as follows: Grisolia, Rabe, Roberts, Thomas, Zhe, Peterson present. Matthews absent. Also present were Clerk Pofahl Treasurer Pacchini, Chief Bradley.

Mrs. Zhe moved to accept the minutes, second by Rabe, carried by voice vote.

Treasurer's report: General Funds, bills payable, \$237.50, Mr. Roberts moved to pay, second by Thomas, roll call: Grisolia, Rabe, Roberts, Thomas, Zhe, aye.

Water Dept. bills payable, \$7,013.38, Mr. Roberts moved to pay, second by Thomas, roll call: Grisolia, Rabe, Roberts, Thomas, Zhe aye.

The Treasurer has been instructed to do the following:

- 1. Keep \$20,000 cash in the General Fund Savings account.
- 2. Invest \$20,000 in a 6 month CD.
- 3. Invest the balance of money in the General Fund in 28 day money redemption funds, each month as the money redemption fund accounts come due, invest \$10,000 in a 6 month CD, re-invest the balance in 28 day money redemption funds. Follow this procedure until all excess funds are invested in 6 month CDs, which will come due one each month.

The ICC is holding hearings concerning the increase in IBT rates. Mr. Grisolia moved to send a letter to the Governor, and the State Legislators protesting any increase in IBT rates as it would greatly affect the cost of Quadcom, second by Roberts, carried by voice.

A traffic study is being done on Rt. #72 from Sleepy Hollow Road to Locust Drive. If the results prove it to be necessary, the speed limit in that area could be decreased.

Burnable materials may now be stacked on the Halloween bonfire site contact Arnold or the Chief.

A flag and two garbage cans are needed for the Park.

Mr. Kjell Storm was present to discuss his 1st add to Unit 19. Mr. Thomas moved to accept Mr. Storm's request to pay the park donation in a lump sum after 3 lots have been sold, second by Rabe, carried by voice vote.

Mrs. Janet Malechek, representing the Sleepy Hollow School PTC requeted a permit to sell wine at the November 3 speghetti supper to be held in the Fire Station , Mr. Thomas so moved, second by Rabe, carried by voice.

Ron Roeser and Mr. Abe Kaplan, representing the Winmoor Apartment owners, discussed the water rates and made some suggestions:

1. lower the demand rate to \$4.00 for commercial buildings

2. develop a block quantity rate for commercial buildings As Mrs. Matthews was not present, the decision on the matter will have to wait until she and the attorney have time to investigate and recommend to the Board.

Mr. Roeser and Mr. Kaplan will also investigate bringing the ring road around the apartments up to Village standards, and then dedicating the road to the Village.

The Road Dept. will patch up some mailbox access areas on Willow and Thoroughbred where the new blacktop roadway has created a hazardous route for the mailcarrier.

Mr. Grisolia moved to increase the time the Village Hall is open to 7 hours a day instead of 6, the Hall will be open from 9:00 AM until 4:00 PM, the additional salary expense will be split between the Police Dept. and the General Administrative 50-50, second by Thomas, roll call: Grisolia, Rabe, Roberts, Thomas, Zhe, aye.

Mrs. Peterson called an executive session to discuss personnel. Adjourn to Executive session 9:50 PM. Adjourn meeting, 10:10 PM

Bonita Pofahl, Village Clerk